
The November 8, 2020 board meeting was called to order by President Pam Wright.  Those in 
attendance were Cindy Mixdorf, Cassie Sage, Kim Ala, Bobbi Seamans Pam Wright and Denise Pierce. 
 
Secretary Report:  No report given. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Bank balance is $1,310.76.  Motion to approve made by Bobbi, seconded by Cindy. 
 
Mission of Growth:  The Fall Gathering was at St. Timothy’s this year on November 7.   Gary and Cindy 
delivered 31 quilts and 40 school kits for Lutheran World Relief.  The quilters also delivered 20 quilts to 
Bremwood in Waverly, and 18 quilts to House of Hope in Waterloo.  Motion to approve made by Bobbi, 
seconded by Cassie. 
 
Mission of Community: The following cards were sent in November,  15 Veterans Day, 1 birthday, and 8 
Thanksgiving.  Motion to approve made by Cindy, seconded by Kim. 
 
New Business:  We had our Thank Offering service 11/8.  Our speaker was Jessica Huntley from the 
Dunkerton Learning Center.  We collected $292 from the women’s offering and it was decided to round 
that up to $500 and donated it to the learning center.  Motion to approve made by Bobbi, seconded by 
Cassie. 
 
We discussed having a fundraiser in December.  It was decided to have a drive through meal on Sunday 
December 6 from 11 - 1230.  The meal will be Chicken & Noodles, with a homemade roll and bar. It will 
be a free will donation.   
 
We are looking to adopt 2 families again this year.  Because of the COVID-19 restrictions in place we are 
asking  for cash donations which can be sent to Kim Ala or dropped off at church.  If you would like to 
shop for the gift please contact Bobbi Seamans for a list of wants and needs. 
 
Next year will mark the 140th anniversary for St. John’s and we discussed having shirts made to mark 
the occasion.  We will continue to look into this. 
 
Adjourn:  Motion to approve made by Cindy, seconded by Kim. 
 
Submitted by Secretary:  Denise Pierce  
 


